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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INT. NO. 1208-B
COMMITTEE: Civil and Human Rights

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to prohibiting employers from posting job listings without minimum and maximum salary information

	Sponsors: Council Members Rosenthal, Brannan, Adams, Rose, Brooks-Powers, Barron, Cabán and Public Advocate Williams 


	SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 1208-B would make it an unlawful discriminatory practice to not include in job listings the minimum and maximum salary offered for any position located within New York City. The range for the listed maximum and minimum salary would extend from the lowest salary to the highest salary that the employer in good faith believes it would pay for the advertised job, promotion, or transfer. Temporary staffing firms are exempt from this legislation as they already provide this information after interviews in compliance with the New York State Wage Theft Prevention Act.


	EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect 120 days after it becomes law, except that the Commission on Human Rights may take such actions necessary to implement this local law, including the promulgation of rules, before such date.  

	FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023

	FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT: 

	

	Effective FY22
	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-) 
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	($0)
	($0)
	($0)




	IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this legislation would have no impact on revenues. 

	IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation as the relevant agency would be able to use existing resources to comply with the requirements of this legislation.

	SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

	SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Commission on Human Rights
				New York City Council Finance Division
                                              

	ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Jack Kern, Financial Analyst
                                                                       
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director
				Eisha Wright, Unit Head
				Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel

	
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced to the Council on October 31, 2018, as Int. No. 1208 and referred to the Committee on Civil and Human Rights (Committee). An amendment was proposed by the Committee before it was heard. Proposed Int. No 1208-A was heard on December 2, 2021, and the bill was laid over. The legislation was amended a second time, and the more-recently amended version, Proposed Int. No. 1208-B, will be voted on by the Committee at a hearing on December 14, 2021. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Int. No. 1208-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on December 15, 2021.



   DATE PREPARED: December 13, 2021
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